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(Agreed at the meeting held on October 15, 2015)

I. BACKGROUND
On September 12, 2014, the General Assembly approved the Guidelines and Objectives of the Strategic Vision (AG/RES. 1 (XLVII-E/14) rev. 1). The resolution instructed the Permanent Council inter-alia “to continue the development of the Strategic Vision through the following actions […]: 
[…] Design of tools and mechanisms to improve management.  Equip the Organization with appropriate management instruments to foster harmonious interaction among the pillars, as well as the establishment of performance indicators, so that the Organization will have quantitative and qualitative information on the outcome and the impact on the Strategic Plan.”
In response to said mandate, the Secretary General submitted on October 10, 2014 to the Permanent Council the Strategic Plan for Management Modernization of the Organization of American States (CP/doc.5077/14.corr. 1) containing a set of recommendations aimed at improving management practices and generating revenue.   At the Special General Assembly of October 30, 2014, through the Program-Budget 2015-2016 of the OAS (AG/RES. 1 (XLVIII-E/14) rev. 1) member states instructed the Secretariat to:
“present to the Permanent Council for its consideration no later than November 30, 2014 a plan to implement the recommendations included in the Strategic Plan for Management Modernization (CP/doc.5077/14). This plan will include items, which fall under the authority of the General Secretariat, for immediate implementation, and recommendations for medium and long term implementation for the consideration of member states before the next General Assembly.” 
On January 20, 2015, the Permanent Council received a Plan and Chronology to implement the recommendations that fall to General Secretariat contained in the Strategic Plan for Management Modernization at the OAS (CP/doc.5085/14). The Permanent Council referred this plan to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) for further consideration.
In response to the need to pursue efforts in advancing the reform agenda at the OAS, the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) recommends the establishment of a Permanent Council ad-hoc Working Group on the Implementation of the Strategic Plan for Management Modernization, hereafter called MMI-WG, to consider the recommendations of the Strategic Plan for Management Modernization.
II. OBJECTIVES OF THE AD-HOC WORKING GROUP:
1. To review and further develop the Plan and Chronology for implementation of the Strategic Plan for Management Modernization (CP/doc.5085/14) and the areas of responsibilities assigned by the General Secretariat.
2. To develop, in consultation with the General Secretariat, a framework (performance measurement framework including costs) for the implementation of the Strategic Plan for Management Modernization, focusing on recommendations, which shall require member states’ agreement.
3. To identify potential challenges to the implementation of the recommendations of the Strategic Plan and develop strategies to mitigate them, and make recommendations to the Permanent Council.
4. To present the results of the MMI-WG to the Permanent Council no later than March 31, 2016.
III. AUTHORITIES
The Chair and the Vice-Chair of the MMI-GW shall be elected by the Permanent Council.  
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